AMC Maine Chapter

Executive Committee

November 12, 2009- 6:30PM – 8:30PM
Freeport, Maine McDonald’s

Executive Committee Attendees:

Carrie Walia- Chair, Mara Kruze-Membership, John Mullens- Meetings & Education, Peter Roderick- Trails, Paul Hahn- At Large, Bob Goldman- Conservation, Tim Flight- Website, Jeff Aceto- Outings, Brenda Cummings- Newsletter, Bob Cummings- Newsletter, Keith Chapman- Trails, Denise Courtemanche- Treasurer, Laura Flight- Past Chair, Scott Dyer- At Large, Larry Dyer- Vice Chair, Jeanne Christie- Public Relations

Guests:
Elizabeth Ehrenfeld- AMC Board member, Bryan Wentzell- AMC Maine Policy Manager

Note:
There was a 1-hour orientation for new excommers prior to regular meeting. Attendees included: Carrie Walia- Chair, Mara Kruze-Membership (new), John Mullens- Meetings & Education (new), Peter Roderick- Trails, Paul Hahn- At Large (new), Bob Goldman- Conservation (new), Laura Flight- Past Chair, Scott Dyer- At Large (new), Larry Dyer- Vice Chair

Decisions made and action items are in bold text in the minutes.
1. Minutes from the September 10, 2009 Executive Committee meeting and the October 3, 2009 annual meeting

· Paul made a motion to accept the minutes. It was amended by Jeff to correct the spelling of Reinhard Zollitsch’s (annual meeting speaker) name. Laura seconded the amended motion. Passed unanimously.

2. Treasurer’s Report

· The October report was distributed by Carrie and Denise prior to the meeting, showing $16,671 in income, $13,215 in expense, with $3,456 in net income. The balance sheet showed the checking account has $12,389, CD has $6,809 and Vanguard has $9,022.
· Peter made a motion to accept the report; Paul seconded. Passed unanimously.
3. Bryan Wentzell- provided an update on current conservation issues in the state

Roach Pond tract purchase
· purchased as part of Plum Creek Concept Plan passed by Land Use Regulation Commission (LURC) in Sept. 2009

· announced Monday Nov. 9 at Hall’s of Flags in Augusta

· recreation and conservation land open to the public

· look at comprehensive trail planning for the future for this area

· Bryan has a Q&A on AMC purchase of Roach Pond tract

· Roach Pond tract is now 29,000 acres, so now 63,500 acres total owned by AMC in this area

· 400,000 acres conservation land with the Concept Plan, 17,000 acres for development

· Natural Resources Council of Maine (NRCM), RESTORE, and Forest Ecology Network of Maine have appealed LURC decision- appeal is on process, not the decision

· The Nature Conservancy (TNC) and the Forest Society of Maine support LURC’s decision; AMC asked to weigh in, but chose not to

· If appeal wins, AMC still owns the 29,000 Roach Pond tract, but other conservation lands may be in jeopardy

· Chapter involvement- MWI recreation task force

· Need to write a management plan for Bureau of Parks and Public lands- want chapter input; plan due ~Sept. 2010, but trail plans and building in Roach Pond tract will start before that in summer 2010

· How to get input from excom?- task force meets every 6 weeks; someone could attend; next meeting is Wed Dec. 2 10-2 in Greenville; Peter named as a representative from excom
· Feb. 6, 2010 is 100-mile sled dog race; most is on AMC land- Chairback to Medawisla and back

· Need 30 volunteers- training Dec. 2 for dog handling

· Contact Bryan if interested

· Jan.  30, 2010  Brownville SnoFest- Shannon LeRoy lead for AMC; same day as AMC annual meeting

· Mara would like info on these events and issues for LL Bean table on first weekend in Dec.

4. AMC Maine Chapter Annual Meeting

· Carrie gave Jeff the walking stick for Appie of the Year

· comments on 2009 location at Camp Kawanhee in Weld:

· bunk houses in very poor shape; general feeling was we would not go back to this facility for this reason

· location good for hikes and activities 

· Sat PM seems to be slow; plan more activities that time

5. Fall Gathering re-cap

· Carrie handed out packet with meeting e-mail. Document named: FG Update to Excom Nov 09.doc

· 2015 vision- MWI specifically mentioned

· website volunteer needs page being re-done; chapter has a basic Volunteer web page Laura made

· “canned” presentations available to chapter: “Staying Found” “Hiking with Families” “Climate Change”

6. Committee Goals and Budget Considerations

- Goals were compiled and distributed by Carrie prior to the meeting. Each committee chair briefly summarized their goals for the coming years. Please see the document named: Committee Goal & Budget Sheet Compiled 11-8-09.doc for a complete list.
Trails

· recruit volunteers, recruit new chairs of the committee

Outings

· hold outings, retain leaders, recruit leaders

M&E

· one a month; 2-3 in more “hinterland” areas

Conservation

· holistic approach- indoor and outdoor

Membership

· info tables- facelift

Chapter Youth Program

· 5 interested in getting trained

· - 4 hikes this year; winter too

Young Members

· Andrew Jones becoming a leader

Website

· fresh new content to keep people engaged

· e-newsletter

Public Relations

· update press release contact list

· update pics on display

· Common Ground Country Fair

· Wish list- digital pic frame- Laura will donate

· Write an article for WM about budget needs

Other

· Carrie and Jeanne planning to write a couple of grants

Newsletter

· 5 issues versus 4 discussed for 2010

· but if 4 issues, maybe more pages so more weight, so it would cost a bit more per issue

	Deadline
	Delivered

	5-Jan
	1-Feb

	5-Apr
	1-May

	5-Jun
	1-Jul

	5-Aug
	1-Sep

	5-Oct
	1-Nov


· 4 issues more convenient schedule wise, but need to plan trips and activities 4 months out, so much more planning needed

· 5 issues work well for outings committee as far as popular months for trips

· Jeff proposed to change the last issue to deadline of Nov. 1- help plan winter series better, and give time for annual meeting articles

· 3,2,2,3,2 months between issues over year if go with schedule in table above

· would change to 3,2,2,3,3 if use Jeff’s suggestion

· Brenda will type of proposed schedule for Carrie

· Bob says can save a lot of money if Joy St. would print mailing labels that meet post office rules

· Bob suggested to negotiate prices with Cloutier Direct (they print the labels); Brenda will look into it

7. Budget

· Went through the requested expense numbers for each committee’s goals and anticipated income was briefly displayed for a later budget discussion in January
· The anticipated expense and income will be turned into a draft budget, Denise and Carrie will compile 
· Discussion on charitable donations, estate planning, and what we as a chapter can do and say in this regard. Carrie will write up her conversation with Roger to demonstrate what chapters can and cannot do in relation to fundraising. 
8. LL Bean Winter Expo

· Dec. 5-6 (Sat-Sun), from 9-5

· Mara still needs volunteers for Sunday

9. Winter Weekend at Little Lyford for Excom

· February President’s holiday weekend is booked- could go on a non-holiday weekend

· Several executive committee members were interested in going on a trip like this

10. Committee Reports

· Conservation- Bob volunteered at a school for “Three Cups of Tea”- he did an outdoor recreation and conservation demo

· Trails- new trail on Burnt Meadow open and blazed- 3.3 miles; Bald/Speckled will open next spring

· Outings- 24 total events in winter hiking series (beginner and advanced)

· Meetings & Education- next Tuesday Nov. 17, Coast to Coast in England, at Brunswick library at 7PM

· January 19- Acadia Mt Guides on ice climbing at South Portland library, and on Jan. 27th at Bangor library

· February 10- Jeff Hunt 25 years on the AT, at Brunswick library

· March 4- Ultra light vs. traditional hiking at South Portland library

· March 30- Carey Kish, co-sponsored with Maine Audubon, at Gilsland Farm

· Bryan Wentzell on MWI- date and location to be determined

· CYP- hike this Saturday Nov. 14; 18 kids with Bath Recreation Department

· Newsletter- next deadline is Tuesday, January 5, 2010

· Next Executive Committee meeting- Thursday, January 14, 2010

11. Co-partner insurance forms

- Do we still partner with these groups? MOAC (Maine Outdoor Adventure Club), BRCA (Belgrade Regional Conservation Alliance), MITA (Maine Island Trail Association)


- Yes to all

Respectfully submitted by Laura Flight, November 14, 2009

